Select Board’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine
01/09/2023

Present were:

Marc Bernler
Deborah Marquis
Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed the Warrant and Minutes for 12/19/2022. Motion to accept by Marc Bernier, second by
Deborah Marquis, all in favor. There was no Select Board meeting on 12-26-2022 and 01-02-2023 due to
Christmas and New Years Holiday.

Chad Holloway came in to find out what happened to the Plowing contract checks. He didn’t receive it
by January 1%, 2023. The Select board stated it was a mistake. Also, Chad felt that the Sagadahoc
sheriffs dept made a call to the fire dept unwarranted. They were out sanding (3 times for ice) during
the time he called. Rodney Skelton stated it was Tom Garrepy, the Fire chief, that called Sagadahoc
sheriffs department.

Rodney Skelton came in to discuss checks being late.

Michaeline Mulvey came in to discuss a letter she received from A&D Klumb Environmental about a
proposed telecommunications tower. The letter stated according to Section 106 process of the Maine
Historical Preservation Commission and the FCC require that any local Historical Society be notified of
the project. Marc asked her about the Accessory Housing Legislation and stated he called the Town
attorney to get some information on questions on it. The accessory dwellings are not in accordance
with our ordinance. Brad stated that the Codes Enforcement office is going to be involved with the new



applications. Also Michaeline questioned the ability of the ATV’s to travel safely on the Dead River Rd.
There are not sufficient shoulders for safe access. The Select Board will discuss placing an article in the
Town Warrant. (? Does the Town favor the Select Board to create roads for ATV travel)

e The Board worked on this year’s budget.

Other Business:

Adjournment at 8:15PM. Deborah Marquis made a motion to adjourn, Marc Bernier second, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page



